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Dear Stephen
REVIEW OF REMCQO RETAIL MARKET RULES

APA Group (APA) welcomes the opportunity 1o comment on the review ol the RIEMCo
Retarl Market Rules (RRMR) as requested in vour letter dated 27 June 2007,

APA agrees with your comments that in the majority of the aperation of the RRMR has been
generally successlul and that most prohlems have been resolved through the rule change

o

ProCcess.
However APA does not agree with some of your comments as discussed below,
Allocation, reconciliation and swing processes

You state that "REMCo is also aware that, duc to the complexity ol the allocation,

reconciliation and swing rules, there is a lack of understanding amongst the participants of

how to correlate the impact of the changes to data with the final results. This has been
compounded by the departure of M-Co as a potential provider of training in this..."

The allocation, reconciliation and swing processes relating 1o Western Australia were
established in the manner as currently implemented in order that there be complete equality
with the way in which balancing was (o be dealt with between the two interconnection
pipclines in Western Australia. 1 as a result of achieving this equality, the rules are
“complex™, then that is an inevitable consequence and the rules should be aceepted rather than
requiring them to he changed.

With respect to your comment - "lack of understanding amengst participants”, APA suggests
that this is a question of having the vight people with the necessary skills to undertake that
activity and not a question of changing the rules because they are difficult to understand.
Also the fact that the "departure of M-Co as a potential provider of training in this arca”
should not be used as the reason to change the rules, rather it is a matter of finding a
replacement provider of training.








